
26th January 2024 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Despite the strong winds and stormy weather there have been lots of things    
happening at school this week. 

There have been visitors in each class. Key Stage 2 had a great day being        
inspired by Adam Bushnell who led workshops on their class topics finishing with 
an interactive storytelling assembly. Key Stage 1 braved the weather with Kirk 
Lester for Forest School and made some fantastic pine cone hedgehogs.        
Early Years learnt lots about future careers and how people help us through our 
amazing parent visitors. The children learnt about being a psychologist, a       
physiotherapist and running a dog walking business. Many thanks to all the      
parents who volunteered to give up their time to speak to the children. 

The weather also did not stop the children being out and about. Year 3 had a     
really interesting History walk to find the three old schools in Heddon. I wonder if 
you know where they are? 

Year 4 represented our school at the Diocesan Christingle Service at the          
Cathedral in Newcastle. We joined with schools from across the diocese to sing 
and worship together. Special thanks to Alice who read amazingly well in front of 
the whole Cathedral and Erin who made our Christingle. 

Year 6 with Mr. McDonald and Mr. Smith have started using the MUGA in the   
welfare field at lunchtimes on Mondays. While it was wet and windy they          
thoroughly enjoyed it. 

Year 5 enjoyed taking part in the virtual Northumberland Multi-Skills finals today. 
We were competing against the top 11 other schools. Sadly we did not finish in 
the top 3 but to reach the finals was a great achievement. Well done Year 5! 

Please check out our ‘Reading Matters’ page on the flyer to see which class it is 
this week. Don’t forget to read with your child and sign their reading diary this 
weekend. Being able to read is the greatest gift we can give to our children. 

Well done to Reception with the best attendance this week: 99.3%  

Well done to Year 4 for the best attendance for the year to date: 96.3%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and you have a relaxing weekend. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley, 

Headteacher    

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Reception 

(Owls) 
99.3% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
93.3% 96.1% 94.1% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
94.2% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
98.4% 95.3% 96.3% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
94.9% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
92.3% 95.8% 94.1% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
88.4%  94.6% 



Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

A Busy Week in Year 1! 

Year 1 have been busy this week in Science, Maths and Computing. We had to 

sort shapes into different categories in Computing. In Science we were              

investigating the properties of different materials. We found different items that 

were waterproof and not waterproof, we had so much fun putting them in the    

water to test them! Maths has been so busy too, the children have been using   

the words 'greater than' 'less than' and 'equal to'.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Exploring Wood with Year 2 

Each week in Science, we are going to be exploring a different material. This 

week we investigated wood. After writing a long list of properties of wood, we 

looked at lots of different things that are made from wood and thought about why 

it is a useful material. We are getting a lot better at using scientific vocabulary 

when we are explaining answers and giving reasons.    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Visiting all the Old Schools in Heddon with Year 3 

On Tuesday, as part of Year 3's History topic 'Would you have liked going to 

school in the past?'; we walked around Heddon, visiting all of the old school  

buildings - some were quite a surprise!  Thank you very much to Mrs Wilson for 

accompanying us.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Spooky Stories with Adam Bushnell and Year 3 

 

Year 3 had a spooky time with author Adam Bushnell on Monday.  He helped us 

to create our own Victorian school-inspired ghostly character as well as telling us 

tales from the North East.  

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Christingle Service for Candlemas with Year 4 

 

This week Year 4 attended a Christingle Service at Newcastle Cathedral. There 

were lots of laughs as the whole congregation were made into a giant Christingle, 

including being wrapped in red wool! The singing was fantastic, Erin did a        

fabulous job lighting our Christingle and a special shout out to Alice for her     

amazing reading which was clear, calm and confident.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Designing a Robot in Year 5 

This week, we have been very fortunate to have had an author visit to our class. 
The amazing Adam Bushnell held a workshop with Year 5 where they designed a 
'Robot for a Reason!' Children used their extensive vocabulary to describe the  
details of their robot and its functions. We had a super morning.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

The Great Wave of Kanagawa with Year 6  

In Art lessons this week, the children have been using their zentangle skills to 

decorate their own version of the Great Wave of Kanagawa. There have been 

some fantastic pieces of work. We will finish our waves next week, before      

painting our watercolour backgrounds. We are excited to share our final             

pieces of art.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

MUGA Mondays with Year 6  

This week we launched our Muga Mondays at lunchtime. We took some of our 

Year 6 sports leaders onto the Muga to play a few games, before asking them to 

think about which sports they would like to run during the half term. The children 

decided on Football, Netball and an Invasion style game of "Steal the Bib". We 

are looking forward to our first game of Football in next week's Muga Mondays!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Reading Matters! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to read with us this weekend! 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

‘There are many little ways to enlarge your child’s world. 
Love of books is the best of all.’ 

         Jacqueline Kennedy Onassis 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Dates for your Diary - Spring Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Wednesday 31st January 2024 Restart a Heart workshop for Year 5 and Year 6 in School 

Friday 16th February 2024 HALF TERM 

Monday 26th February 2024 TRAINING DAY 

Tuesday 27th February 2024 SPRING TERM 2 BEGINS 

Friday 8th March 2024 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Mothers Day Service at Church 

at 9.30am 

Friday 8th March 2024 Key Stage 2 Mothers Day Service at Church at 10.15am 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day 

Tuesday 26th March 2024 
Year 6 France Trip Meeting for Parents 5pm-6pm at         

Darras Hall Primary School 

Thursday 28th March 2024 Key Stage 2 Easter Service at Church at 9.30am 

Thursday 28th March 2024 EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 15th April 2024 SUMMER TERM 1 BEGING 

29th April 2024 School Photographer in for individual photographs 


